
1of 4	   1941‐05‐19 M101 SSK to WLK.doc 

	

May	19,	1941	

Rec’d	June	4	

Dear	William:	

	

We	enjoyed	your	last	two	letters	very	much	and	regret	that	the	very	good	

friend	Mr.	Tankersley1	did	not	have	the	opportunity	to	deliver	his	letter	in	

person.	It	would	have	given	us	great	happiness	to	have	been	able	to	greet	

him	and	hear	all	about	you.	Perhaps	he	will	have	the	opportunity	at	a	

future	time	to	give	us	that	pleasure.	

	

Events	surely	move	swiftly,	and	surprisingly.	One	cannot	count	on	the

																																																													
1	Bob	Tankersley,	friend	of	William	Krieg	in	Milan,	had	intended	to	stop	in	Newark	en	
route	from	New	York	to	St.	Louis.	(See	letters	1941‐02‐23	M26	WLK	to	LMK	and	1941‐
02‐23	M90	WLK	to	LMK;	also	the	following	letter	from	Laurence	Krieg	(1941‐05‐20	
M102	LMK	to	WLK)	
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	turn	of	affairs	from	one	day	to	the	next	–	as	you	can	well	imagine.	Bob	

French	(WHKC	commentator)	refers	to	the	“Hess	Mess”	–	which	is	really	

not	too	bad	a	term	for	the “Affair”.2	

	

We	are	still	busily	engaged	in	making	gardens	–	it	has	now	become	

plural.	Yesterday	we	planted	a	dozen	tomato	plants	and	equally	as	many	

cabbage	plants	not	to	mention	some	300	glad	bulbs	in	the	garden	at	

Hanover.	This	is	a	sunken	garden	which	can	be	made	very	beautiful	with	

plenty	of	effort	–	&	ideas.

																																																													
2	The	Hess	Affair	is	mentioned	here	and	in	the	following	letter	from	Laurence	Krieg	
(1941‐05‐20	M102	LMK	to	WLK).	See	note	and	photo	at	end	of	this	document.	
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It	was	a	very	beautiful	day	and	the	place	is	working	very	well.	As	you	

know,	the	Creek	winds	its	merry	way	just	back	of	the	house	so	our	Melody	

celebrated	by	taking	a	swim	–	the	season’s	first.	I	noted	today	she	has	no	

voice	–	which	fact	she	attributes	to	singing	(?)	And	I	attribute	to	–	ice	

water!	Exams	begin	next	week	so	let	us	hope	for	no	serious	results	from	

this	early	immersion	of	our	athlete.	

	

Enclosed	is	a	snap	of	–	well	–	guess	who?!!	–.	As	you	see	we	are	not	

suffering	from	malnutrition	and	we	seem	happy	–	which	we	are,	terribly	

so.	Your	Papa	objects	to	my	favorite	use	of	the	word	“terribly”	–	perhaps	I	

should	substitute	as	a	synonym	the	word	“superlatively”	that	probably	

sounds	less	like	Rocky	Fork.	

	

Pardon	my	writing	but	my	sole	desk	is	my	lap	&	it	is	not	conducive	to	

good	penmanship.	Maybe	someday,	somehow	I	will	have	a	more	

substantial	place	to	write.	

	

Take	care	of	yourself	and	we	look	forward	to	more	news	from	you.	

	

Love	from	all	of	us	

	

Sarah	
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“Rudolf	Walter	Richard	Heß,	also	spelled	Hess	(26	April	1894	–	17	
August	1987),	was	a	prominent	politician	in	Nazi	Germany.	Appointed	
Deputy	Führer	to	Adolf	Hitler	in	1933,	he	served	in	this	position	until	
1941,	when	he	flew	solo	to	Scotland	in	an	attempt	to	negotiate	peace	
with	the	United	Kingdom	during	World	War	II.	He	was	taken	prisoner	
and	eventually	was	convicted	of	crimes	against	peace,	serving	a	life	
sentence.”	
‐ From	Wikipedia,	“Rudolf	Hess”	

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Rudolf_Hess	(accessed	2014‐01‐26)	

	

	
Hess	in	1933	


